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EL CAMINO COLLEGE  

MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DIVISION COUNCIL 

January 21, 2016 

Present: Luis Barrueta, Diaa Eldanaf, Greg Fry, Art Hernandez, Linda Ho, Anna Hockman, 
Natalie Koch, Bonnie Mercado, Ashod Minasian, Solomon Russell, Larry Schreier, Jacquelyn 
Sims, Susan Taylor, Linda Ternes, Jared Thilenius (ASO Rep), Nathalie Vidal (ASO Rep), Lijun 
Wang, Paul Yun 

 

UNIT PLANS 

Division Unit Plans for campus-wide funding are due to VPs by 2/15/16, however, 
recommendations must be sent to Dean J. Sims by 2/1/16 as they will need to be inputted into 
TracDat. 
 
The Unit Plans are separated into several categories including staffing, instructional equipment, 
furniture supplies, etc. Each category is to be ranked individually. 
 
The Division was granted a supply augmentation. Pencil sharpeners and board erasers will be 
covered with the augmentation.  
 
The Division was also funded for classroom calculator sets and workroom printers.  
 
Dean J. Sims was advised to keep the projector receivers, bulbs and classroom computers in the 
Unit Plan as a carryover from the previous Unit Plan.  
 
Division Council will need to decide what items will be carried over from the last Unit Plan 
based on the recommendations from each of the committees. Carrying over items reminds the 
VP’s that the Division does need that specific item. 
 
Dean J. Sims requested that Division Council members review the Unit Plan with their 
respective committees and send their prioritized list to Dean J. Sims.  
 
Dean J. Sims and L. Ternes will determine commonalities among all of the committees and 
include each committee’s top five.  
 
Reminder that there is a separate process for hiring full-time faculty, therefore, instructor 
positions should have the lowest ranking in the staffing category of the Unit Plans.   
 
The Math Division will be competing with all other divisions on campus, so it is important to be 
strategic on what is included on the Unit Plan and how it is ranked.  
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Some of the recommendations from Program Review can be handled internally.  
 
 
INSTRUCTORS HAVING ALL ONLINE ASSESSMENTS (QUIZZES, EXAMS, ETC.) 

There is a concern that having all assessments completed online allows more opportunities for 
cheating. It was suggested that there be a departmental recommendation on how many exams can 
be given online.   
 
A.Minasian recommended no more than 20% of assessments be given online.  
 
L. Ternes recommended that we review the OEI guidelines to see if there are specific guidelines 
on this. 
 
Recommendation that not all the assessments be online. The Division will follow-up with a 
specific percentage.   
 
 
FALL AND WINTER SCHEDULING 

Dean J. Sims is currently working on the fall 2016 schedule. Any recommendations should be 
sent to her via email. 

S. Taylor recommended that we preemptively convert some of the Math 73 classes to Math 80.  

Winter session is set for 1/5/17 – 2/7/17 meeting Monday through Friday for five weeks. 
Summer 2017 will be one six week session and one eight week session. 

Generally, the department has offered only three unit courses along with Math 150 classes. The 
department will consider offering more four and five unit classes as a pilot.  

Math Academy will be offered as a non-credit course for both fall and winter.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

A. Minasian created a summary regarding gender and sexual based misconduct and included this 
in his syllabi as an informational item of resources available to students.  

New state guidelines require faculty and administration to participate in training for Title IX as 
they are considered “responsible parties” and must report any misconduct. The college is 
working on making the workshops available. 

Jaynie Ishikawa is the Title IX Officer. 

At the moment, classified employees are not required to inform a Title IX officer, however, they 
are working on having all employees become responsible parties.  


































